St. Mary's Church
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Directory

Parish Office: 944 Hopmeadow Street

860 658 7627
www.stmarysimsbury.org

Office Hours:
Monday - Thursday 8:30 - 3:00 PM
Friday 8:30 - 12:00 Noon

Masses: Monday - Thursday 8:00 AM
Saturday Vigil Mass 5:00 PM
Sunday 8:00, 9:30 & 11:00 AM

Confessions: Saturday 3:00 - 4:00 PM

Baptisms: Sunday 12:00 Noon By Appt

Visitors: Thank you for worshipping with us.

To register with St. Mary’s Parish please call
860 658 7627 or email us at
parishoffice@stmarysimsbury.org

Rev. Stephen Sledesky: Ext. 301

Deacon Arthur Miller:
Deaconartmiller@gmail.com

Parish Office: Heather Benedetti Ext. 306
parishoffice@stmarysimsbury.org

Finance Manager: Joanne Dunn Ext. 307
financemanager@stmarysimsbury.org

Religious Education Grades 1-6:
Kathy Piggott Ext. 304
reled1-6(@stmarysimsbury.org

Religious Education Grades 7-8:
Lori Ryan Ext. 309
reled7-8@stmarysimsbury.org

Youth Ministry Grades 9-10:
Steve DiMotta Ext. 302
youthministry@stmarysimsbury.org

Stephen Ministry: Linda Duff Ext. 114
stephenministry@stmarysimsbury.org

Prayer Line Ministry: 860 658 2118
cmlocandro@gmail.com

Music Ministry: Patricia Lepak & Cynthia
Bos

St. Mary’s School:
Principal Margaret Williamson 860 658 9412
mwilliamson@stmarysimsbury.eduk12.net



Mass Intentions

Saturday July 24
2:00 PM Wedding of Nicole Silengo &
Nicholas Defeo
5:00 PM Joseph Purcell
100th Birthday Remembrance
By: Rosemary & Michael Rocchio
Sunday July 25
8:00 AM The People of St. Mary’s Parish
9:30 AM Joseph Michael Lemke
By: The Miklus Family
11:00 AM Peter Carey
By: The Vincelette Family
Monday July 26
8:00 AM Patti Dorman
By: Catherine Rivard
Tuesday July 27
8:00 AM Mary & Al Swaika
By: Their Family
Wednesday July 28
8:00 AM Edith Kane
By: Roxanne Kane
Thursday July 29
8:00 AM William E. Martin
By: Father Stephen
Saturday July 31
5:00 PM Kaye Overbye
By: The People of St. Mary’s Parish
Sunday August 1
8:00 AM The People of St. Mary’s Parish
9:30 AM Gilbert Kleiner
By: The People of St. Mary’s Parish
11:00 AM Charlotte Engelke

By: Sabrina Colangelo & Family
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Pray for the Sick: Please pray for the following
parishioners/loved ones who are sick - David Carlson,
Elaine Coco, Robert Voroscak, Barbara Vaina, Mary
Kunycky, & Kay Coffey.

Prayer Requests: If you would like to request pray-
ers for a family member or friend, please email their
name to the Parish Office.

Baptism: We welcome Pasqualena Gianna Jude
Sullivan who was baptized into Christ last week.

Parish Announcements

Archbishop’s Annual Appeal: It is important that
when you give to any charitable organization, you are
confident that the funds received are being used wise-
ly. Be assured that your gift to the Archbishop’s
Annual Appeal supports the ministries and programs
indicated in the 2021 Appeal literature! Organizations
such as ARC of the Farmington Valley, ABC Program
and Simsbury Food Closet right here in our own town
received funding from the Appeal’s Vicariate Outreach
Program that makes a difference in the lives of our lo-
cal neighbors. Please visit the Appeal website at
www.archdioceseothartford.org to learn more and
make your gift today. All funds contributed to the Ap-
peal are used exclusively for the purposes outlined in
the Appeal literature, which can be found at
https://archdioceseothartford.org/appeal/. No Appeal
funds are ever used for legal fees or settlements.

Simsbury Food Closet: This Sunday, July 25, our
collection for the Simsbury Food Closet includes non-
perishable food, coffee, sanitizing supplies, personal
hygiene items and paper products. Please drop off
donations this Sunday morning 8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon
in the Magowan Center. Thank you for your continued
generosity! Contacts: Irippel@aol.com,
livings10@yahoo.com.

Mercy Shelter: Desserts and fruits are needed to
take to Mercy Shelter in Hartford next Sunday, August
1. Please drop off donations next Sunday morning 8:00
AM - 12:00 Noon in the Magowan Center. Thank you
for your donations!

Closing Mass of the 2020 Archdiocesan Synod: Our
parish has been given this wonderful opportunity to
participate in the joyous Mass on the liturgical memo-
rial of Blessed Michael McGivney on Friday, August
13, 6:30 PM at the Oakdale Theatre, Wallingford.
There are limited tickets available. Please call the
Parish Office to reserve a seat.

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament & Rosary:
Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament is every Thursday
after the 8:00 AM Mass. We encourage you to recite
the Rosary privately for the welfare of our Church and
Country.

Offertory: The offertory collection for July will be
reported next month.

Are You New To Saint Mary's? If you are new to
St. Mary's, please register with us so that we can better
serve you. You can register by visiting or calling the
Parish Office. We look forward to having you be a part
of our faith community.



From the Pastor’s Desk... "i"'

July 25,2021

This year, as we read from Cycle B of our Sunday Lectionary, the gospel passages proclaimed at
Mass are generally taken from the Gospel of Mark. However, this weekend we take a little hiatus
from Mark to begin reading chapter 6 of John’s Gospel, known as Jesus’ Bread of Life Discourse.
Over the next five weeks we have the opportunity to reflect more deeply on Jesus — the Bread of Life
— who gives us the gift of his own flesh and blood, ultimately leading us to eternal life. It is like hav-
ing an extended retreat on the Eucharist.

This weekend we hear John’s account of the multiplication of loaves and fish. While the details may
vary, it is interesting to note that this miracle is recorded in all four of the Gospels (which is not the
case with all of Jesus’ miracles). One modern explanation of this miracle suggests that once one
member of the group opened up his backpack to share (the boy with the five barley loaves and two
fish), it inspired everyone else to share what they too had brought along for the journey, providing
more than enough for everyone to eat. While there’s certainly a good lesson about sharing in that line
of thinking, serious biblical scholarship supports the more traditional interpretation that action of Je-
sus was a true miracle, actually multiplying those five loaves and two fish so that everyone was satis-
fied. However we might choose to interpret this miracle, one important truth is that when we bring
even the little we think we have before Jesus and ask him to bless it, it will always be more than
enough. Whether it’s trusting the Lord with our material resources, our unique talents, or the precious
time we’ve been given, we discover the miracle that when we first and foremost recognize these are
all gifts from God, give thanks and praise for them, and willingly share them with others, we are nev-
er in want for more. They are always more than enough for what we need.

Many people have realized this truth in the simple experience of volunteering — visiting the sick, serv-
ing the poor, tutoring young people. So often I’ve heard people claim, I really don’t do that much, but
I always walk away from the experience having received so much more than I gave. Many of us have
also personally experienced that when we start our day in prayer with the Lord, and/or celebrating
daily Mass, the day seems to go so much more smoothly, and we accomplish so much more than
when we rush into the day without him. Similarly, when giving of the “first fruits” of our resources
(and not the leftovers) to care for the needs of others, there is always enough money in the bank to
provide for our own needs. Perhaps this week, we might try one of these spiritual practices and offer
first to the Lord the best we have to give, whether our time, our talent or our material resources, and
discover how the Lord can take even what little we have given in selfless generosity and multiply it
for the benefit of so many more!
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A few reminders about reverently receiving communion in the hand: 1) Form a “throne” to
receive Jesus by placing your dominant hand — the hand you eat with — under your other hand.
Keep your hands in this position until you have received the host (do not close your hand or try
to grab the host with your fingers — this only increases the possibility of dropping the host and/
or touching the hand of the Communion Minister, which we are trying to avoid for sanitary rea-
sons). 2) Take a couple of side steps in the direction you will be going, and while still facing the
altar, place the host in your mouth to consume. 3) Then you may return to your seat. (Please
don’t consume the host “on the run” while walking back to your pew).
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